Route 70 road project is a welcome upgrade
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Some Cherry Hill residents are understandably fed up with the inconvenience, but the road will be safer.

Some Cherry Hill residents might be dismayed that the Route 70 upgrade departs at many points from a design proposed by a mayoral task force.

Still, the state project that is adding needed left-hand turning lanes and lengthening stacking space is an undeniable step forward.

With numerous cut-throughs and shallow stacking lanes, Route 70 through Cherry Hill was often a driver's nightmare. A study conducted by Mayor Bernie Platt showed an increased rate of accidents on the road. Contrary to what a few residents have expressed, most of the people put in danger of being involved in a traffic accident were Cherry Hill residents -- not so much the thousands of commuters who pass through the township each day.

The state is expected to complete the Route 70 upgrade by Sept. 1. It will not include the expansion to three lanes that the Platt-appointed citizen task force recommended. The state should consider this road widening project to help alleviate the still congested state highway.

But the state project that is underway also will not, and should not, include the aesthetic improvements the task force wanted to see.

Certainly, planting trees and flowers along the busy highway and commercial strip would improve the area and offer a mental respite for motorists stuck in traffic. But taxpayers statewide shouldn't be asked to foot that expense. If Cherry Hill wants to beautify the road, it should find the resources to do it without raising taxes.
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